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Procedures for Providing Public Input: 
Public comment for consideration by 
EPA’s federal advisory committees and 
panels has a different purpose from 
public comment provided to EPA 
program offices. Therefore, the process 
for submitting comments to a federal 
advisory committee is different from the 
process used to submit comments to an 
EPA program office. 

Federal advisory committees and 
panels, including scientific advisory 
committees, provide independent 
advice to EPA. Members of the public 
can submit comments for a federal 
advisory committee to consider as it 
develops advice for EPA. They should 
send their comments directly to the 
Designated Federal Officer for the 
relevant advisory committee. Oral 
Statements: In general, individuals or 
groups requesting time to make an oral 
presentation at a public SAB 
teleconference will be limited to three 
minutes, with no more than one-half 
hour for all speakers. Those interested 
in being placed on the public speakers 
list for the January 19, 2011 
teleconference should contact Dr. 
Armitage at the contact information 
provided above by January 14, 2011. 
Those interested in being placed on the 
public speakers list for the January 20, 
2011 teleconference should contact Dr. 
Nugent at the contact information 
provided above by January 18, 2011. 
Written Statements: Written statements 
for the January 19, 2011 teleconference 
should be supplied to the DFO via e- 
mail to armitage.thomas@epa.gov by 
January 14, 2011. Written statements for 
the January 20, 2011 teleconference 
should be supplied to the DFO via e- 
mail to nugent.angela@epa.gov by 
January 18, 2011. Written statements 
should be supplied in one of the 
following acceptable file format: Adobe 
Acrobat PDF, MS Word, MS 
PowerPoint, or Rich Text files in IBM– 
PC/Windows 98/2000/XP format). 
Submitters are asked to provide versions 
of each document submitted with and 
without signatures, because the SAB 
Staff Office does not publish documents 
with signatures on its Web sites. 

Accessibility: For information on 
access or services for individuals with 
disabilities, please contact Dr. Armitage 
or Dr. Nugent, as appropriate at the 
contact information provided above. To 
request accommodation of a disability, 
please contact him preferably at least 10 
days prior to the teleconference, to give 
EPA as much time as possible to process 
your request. 

Dated: December 16, 2010. 

Anthony Maciorowski, 
Deputy Director, EPA Science Advisory Board 
Staff Office. 
[FR Doc. 2010–32455 Filed 12–23–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[Docket# EPA–RO4–SFUND–2010–1053, 
FRL–9243–2] 

Ward Transformer Superfund Site 
Raleigh, Wake County, NC; Notice of 
Settlements 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency. 

ACTION: Notice of Settlement. 

SUMMARY: Under Section 122(h)(1) of the 
Comprehensive Environmental 
Response, Compensation and Liability 
Act (CERCLA), the United States 
Environmental Protection Agency has 
entered into a five settlements for 
reimbursement of past response costs 
concerning the Ward Transformer 
Superfund Site located in Raleigh, Wake 
County, North Carolina for publication. 

DATES: The Agency will consider public 
comments on the settlements until 
January 26, 2011. The Agency will 
consider all comments received and 
may modify or withdraw its consent to 
the settlements if comments received 
disclose facts or considerations which 
indicate that the settlements are 
inappropriate, improper, or inadequate. 

ADDRESSES: Copies of the settlements 
are available from Ms. Paula V. Painter. 
Submit your comments, identified by 
Docket ID No. EPA–RO4–SFUND–2010– 
1053 or Site name Ward Transformer 
Superfund Site by one of the following 
methods: 

• http://www.regulations.gov: Follow 
the on-line instructions for submitting 
comments. 

• http://www.epa.gov/region4/waste/ 
sf/enforce.htm. 

• E-mail: Painter.Paula@epa.gov. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Paula V. Painter at 404/562–8887. 

Dated: December 14, 2010. 

Anita L. Davis, 
Chief, Superfund Enforcement & Information 
Management Branch, Superfund Division. 
[FR Doc. 2010–32459 Filed 12–23–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

Public Information Collection 
Requirement Submitted to OMB for 
Review and Approval, Comments 
Requested 

December 15, 2010. 
SUMMARY: The Federal Communications 
Commission, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork burden 
invites the general public and other 
Federal agencies to take this 
opportunity to comment on the 
following information collection(s), as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 3501–3520. 
Comments are requested concerning (a) 
Whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
Commission, including whether the 
information shall have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the Commission’s 
burden estimate; (c) ways to enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information collected; (d) ways to 
minimize the burden of the collection of 
information on the respondents, 
including the use of automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology; and (e) ways to 
further reduce the information 
collection burden on small business 
concerns with fewer than 25 employees. 
The FCC may not conduct or sponsor a 
collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid control 
number. No person shall be subject to 
any penalty for failing to comply with 
a collection of information subject to the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) that 
does not display a valid OMB control 
number. 
DATES: Written Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) comments should be 
submitted on or before January 26, 2011. 
If you anticipate that you will be 
submitting comments, but find it 
difficult to do so within the period of 
time allowed by this notice, you should 
advise the contact listed below as soon 
as possible. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all PRA comments to 
Nicholas A. Fraser, Office of 
Management and Budget via fax at 202– 
395–5167 or via e-mail to 
Nicholas_A._Fraser@omb.eop.gov and 
to PRA@fcc.gov and 
Cathy.Williams@fcc.gov. Include in the 
e-mail the OMB control number of the 
collection. If you are unable to submit 
your comments by e-mail contact the 
person listed below to make alternate 
arrangements. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
additional information or copies of the 
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